

# B.A./B.S.W II Semester Degree Examination, April/May - 2019

#### BASIC ENGLISH

#### Endeavour

(New)

Tim	e: 3 Hours	Maximum Marks: 80
Text	: Endeavour	
I.	Answer the following in one or two sentences.	(10×1=10)
	1. Who initiated rock cut caves?	
	2. Who was Amrita Sher Gil?	
	3. Indian Society is being transformed from	<u> </u>
4	4. Which is the fastest growing language in human history.	
5	When does a language become a 'dead language'?	
6	. When was Savitribai born?	
7	M.S.Subbalakshmi is another name for	
8.	Who was the mother of Pratima Devi?	
9.	2.1 and tell him of my Pain'?	
10	1 1 mm mage??	
Δn	swer the following in four or five sentences: (Any Five)	(5×2=10)
1.	Which were the art forms of ancient India?	
	What was the achievement of Sheela Gowda?	
2.	What was the acme verification which was the acme verification with the was the w	
<i>3</i> .	What change do we find in family but decided with the ward forgional English?	
4.	What are the benefits of learning professional English?	
5.	Emploin the term' Endangered language'.	votom?
6.	What were the reforms brought by Savitribai in educatio	n system:
7.	What do you know about the family life of M.S. Subbalak	cshm1?

IV.

(6×5=30)

six of the following.	(6×5=30)
<ul><li>III. Write short notes on any six of the following</li><li>1. Savitribai as an educationist.</li></ul>	
a garbalakshmi as a singer.	
range of festivals.	
3. Importance of restrains 4. Career opportunities in English.	
5. The role of festivals in Indian Society.	
6. English as a professional Language.	
7. Amrita Sher Gil.	
A) Find out the sentence patterns of the following sentences.	(5×1=5)
1. Knowledge is power.	
2. She tried to convince.	
3. Edison invented electric bulb.	
4. People called her an Idol.	
5. The world looks attractive.	
B) Fill in the blanks with correct form of verb (tense) given in the l	orackets.(5×1=5)
1. Usually she vegetarian food.	
(takes / took).	
2. Presently he in a bank.	
(works/ Is working)	
3. India Independent in 1947	
(becomes / became)	
4. Shefor the bus since morning.	
(Is waiting / has been waiting)	
5. When I saw the boy he the road	
(was crossing / was crossed)	
(" as Stossing / was Glossed)	

22201(New)

C) Correct the following sentences.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1. One of my sister is a doctor.
- 2. She is liking music.
- I am angry on my friend.
- 4. You are a student, Is n't it?
- 5. You are living in Delhi?

D) Change the voice of the following sentences.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1. Catch the bus.
- 2. The student has been punished by the teacher.
- 3. People are electing their leader.
- 4. By whom was the telephone invented?
- 5. Life teaches us.
- E) Write an application for the post of an assistant teacher in English at Bharati Vidyalaya, Hubli, and also enclose your resume along with the application.

  (1×10=10)

# B.A. II Semester Degree Examination, April / May - 2019

#### OPTIONAL ENGLISH

#### Cogitation-2

(New)

Time : 2 Hours	 Maximum Marks: 80
Liman i Z Lining	14.760

- I. Answer the following questions in a word or a phrase or a sentence.  $(10 \times 1 = 10)$ 
  - 1. What is narrative associated with.....
  - 2. Who is the author of "Aspects of Novel"?
  - 3. What is a discourse?
  - 4. According to which dictionary a novel is 'a fictitious prose narrative'.
  - 5. Mention two features of novel.
  - 6. "Don Quixote" is written by\_\_\_\_\_
  - 7. Name two novels of Daniel Defoe.
  - 8. What is characterization?'
  - 9. Who is narrator in the story "when Mr. Pirzada came to Dine"?
  - 10. Mention two advices mother gives to her daughter in "Girl" by Jamaica kincaid.
- II. Answer the following questions in a sentence or two.

 $(10 \times 2 = 20)$ 

- 1. Describe the origin of the novel. And mention any two types of novel.
- 2. What is allegorical novel.
- 3. Mention two important elements in setting in fiction.



- 4. Which incident made Dulna and Dopdi to hide themselves?
- 5. How is a responsible wife expected to deal with a sick child?
- 6. What explanation Annan gave to stop indignities of his caste?
- 7. Who is an objective narrator?
- 8. What does Anne's diary reveals?
- 9. What is travel writing?
- 10. Why the narrator in 'shooting an elephant' carried the rifle?

### III. Write short notes on any six of the following.

 $(6 \times 5 = 30)$ 

- 1. Discuss various aspects of narrative.
- 2. What is a novel? Examine the important features of novel.
- 3. The short story.
- 4. The character of Pirzada.
- 5. Family history of Anne Frank in her Diary.
- 6. Autobiography.
- 7. Comment on the range of advices that a mother gives to her daughter in "Girl".
- 8. Dopdi as a rebel soldier.
- 9. What is life writing? Explain Diary writing.
- 10. Write in your own words shooting an elephant by the author.

Read the following story and answer the questions set on it.

 $(10 \times 1 = 10)$ 

About a hundred years ago, a man looked at the morning newspaper and to his surprise and horror, read his name in the obituary column. The news-paper had



reported the death of the wrong person by mistake. His first response was shock. Am I here or there? When he regained his composure, his second thought was to find out what people had said about him. The obituary read, "Dynamite king Dies". And also "He was the merchant of death". This man was the inventor of dynamite and when he read the words, "merchant of death", he asked himself a question, "Is this how I am going to be remembered"? He got in touch with his feeling and decided that this was not the way he wanted to be remembered. From that day on he started working towards peace. His name was Alfred Nobel and he is remembered today by the great Noble prize.

- 1. What surprised the man in the morning?
- What question the man asks himself?
- 3. What was the second thought of the man?
- 4. Who invented dynamite?
- 5. What is Nobel Prize given for?
- 6. About a hundred years ago means.
  - a) a decade ago
  - b) a thousand years ago
  - c) a century ago
  - d) One year ago
- 7. The obituary column means.
  - a) a notice of birth in a newspaper.
  - b) a notice of celebration of birthday.
  - c) a notice of a death.
  - d) a notice of going abroad.
- 8. What did the obituary read?
  - a) Dynamite king elected president
  - b) Dynamite king honoured with nobel prize.

- Dynamite king invents another Dynamite.
- d) Dynamite king dies.
- 9. After watching his name in obituary column, the man
  - a) Started replying to the newspaper.
  - b) Started working for peace.
  - c) Started worrying others.
  - d) Stopped reading newspapers.
- 10. Who is remembered for Nobel Prize?
  - a) Charles Nobel
  - b) Alfred Nobel.
  - c) Alfred Lord Tennyson
  - d) Alfred Williams.

Answer any one of the following questions.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1. What are the key aspects of a narrative?
- 2. Discuss Ramanujan's classification of folktales into 'akam' themes.

# B.A. II Semester Degree Examination, April/May - 2019

#### OPTIONAL ENGLISH

#### A Survey of English Literature

(Old)

Time: 3 Hours

Maximum Marks: 80

#### Texts:

- 1) History of English Literature-(Restoration Period).
- 2) The way of the world-william congreve.
- 3) Robinson crusoe Daniel Defoe
- I. Show your acquaintance. Any ten.

 $(10 \times 2 = 20)$ 

- 1. The Hind and the Panther.
- 2. Hudibras.
- 3. Love in a tub.
- 4. The country wife.
- 5. The pilgrims progress.
- 6. Peppy's Diaries.
- 7. Song for st. Cecilia's Day.
- 8. The Indian Emperor.
- 9. Moll Flanders.
- 10. Venice preserved.
- 11. The old Bachelor.
- 12. The provoked wife.
- 13. The Essay on Dramatic Poesy.
- 14. Grace Abounding.
- 15. Absalom and Achitophel.
- 16. The orphan.
- 17. Life and Death of Mr Badman.

P.T.O

IV.

V.

1)

2)

3)

4)

Millamant

Friday.

Cannibals.

Ending of "The way of the world".

i senita mani	ADNI GENE MEN KREIN INN END IM ADN	
	<ul><li>18. The Medal of John Bays.</li><li>19. Journal of the plague year</li><li>20. All for love.</li></ul>	
П. а	Examine the characteristic features of the Restoration period.  (OR)	(1×15=15)
b	Write a note on Restoration poetry.  (OR)	
c)	Elucidate the growth of novel in the Restoration age.	•
III. a)	Consider "The way of the world" as a satire on the English Soci (OR)	ety. (1×15=15)
b)	Sketch the character of Lady wishfort.  (OR)	
c)	Contrast the character of Mirabell and Fainall.	
<b>V.</b> a)	Discuss the themes in the novel Robinson crusoe.  (OR)	(1×15=15)
b)	Sketch the character of Robinson crusoe (OR)	
c)	What moral element the novel Robineson crusoe teacher.?	
Writ	te short notes on any two choosing one form each text.	(2×7½=15

# B.A/BSW II Semester Degree Examination, April/May - 2019

### BASIC ENGLISH

#### **Guiding Stars**

(Old)

Time: 3 Hours

Maximum Marks: 80

Text:- Guiding Stars

I. A) Answer the following in a word or a sentence:

 $(10 \times 1 = 10)$ 

- How much did Todd borrow?
- 2. Who was Sher Singh Bahadur?
- 3. Name the essay written by Bacon.
- 4. Where was Todd going?
- 5. Who was Charlie Chaplin?
- B) 1. Name the grand children of old kaspar.
  - 2. Where did the battle take place?
  - 3. Who wrote the poem 'My Native Land'?
  - 4. What is the theme of the poem 'The Light of the other days'?
  - 5. Who wrote the poem 'Donts'?
- II. Annotate any two of the following (one from Prose and one from Poetry).  $(2\times5=10)$ 
  - 1. Praise is the reflection of virtue.
  - 2. You carried him alone?
  - 3. Tis some poor fellow's skull.
  - 4. Where is thy glory?
  - Discuss the views of Bacon in of praise.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

(OR)

Describe how the boy saved the life if his brother.

i kaat nai 1944 kah mah mil 187 is 149	(2)	10202(Old)
IV. Discuss the theme of war in		(1×10=10)
What is the central idea of	(OR) f the poem 'Donts'?	
V. Write short notes on any two.  1. Peterkin.	wo (one from prose and one from poetry)	(2×5=10)
<ul><li>The theme of the poen</li><li>Todd.</li></ul>	n To India My Native Land.	
4. Sher singh Bahadur.		
V/I A)		
<ul><li>VI. A) Change the following in</li><li>1. People elect their</li></ul>		(5×1=5)
2. The boys have wor		
<ol><li>Media is affecting</li></ol>		
4. Who wrote the Ran		
5. Switch off your cel		
B) Change the following into	indirect speech.	(5×1=5)
1. The girl said, "I have	secured a rank".	
2. The master said, "Br	ring the luggage here".	
3. The man said, "What		
4. The teacher said, "Th		
gode	e you checked your balance?"	
C) Change the following as dir  1. Taking lunch, he went		(5×1=5)
(make compound)		

	10202(Old)
<ol> <li>Inspite of his hard work he could not succeed.         (make complex)</li> <li>He took a loan from a bank and started a business.         (make simple)</li> <li>He could not perform because he was nervous.         (make simple)</li> <li>Owing to his poverty, he could not arrange money.         (make complex)</li> </ol>	
D) Fill in the blanks with correct auxiliary verbs:	(5×1=5)
1. We pay taxes to the government.	
(Must/May)	
2. I take your leave sir.	
(Might/Shall)	
3. you get all success.	
(May/Should)	
4. He solve our problem.	
(need/can)	
5. We to respect our elders.	
(should/ought)	
VII. A) Write a paragraph on any one of the following.	(1×5=5)
1. Work is worship.	
2. Time and Tide wait for none.	

Write a letter to your friend describing a college trip you have undertaken recently.

B)

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$ 

### B.Sc./B.C.A./B.F.T./B.H.Sc./B.Sc-Bio Tech. II Semester Degree Examination, April/May - 2019

#### BASIC ENGLISH

#### Exploration

(New)

Time: 3 Hours

Maximum Marks: 80

I. Answer the following in a sentence or two:

- $(10 \times 1 = 10)$
- 1. What is the inherent bias in the society about women?
- 2. Name the blog started by Aashima Dogra and Nandita Jayaraj.
- 3. What advice was given by a french male colleague to Anita Mehta?
- 4. How is the present era described by Dipesh chakrabarty?
- 5. How should science emerge?
- 6. Who was the first person to publish his scientific research in his native language?
- 7. What was foster's area of work?
- 8. Where was Anandibai born and when?
- 9. What did Gopal rao teach Anandibai soon after their marriage?
- 10. Name Rajeshwari chatterjee's husband.
- II. Answer the following in four or five sentences (any five):

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$ 

- 1. What is the position of women's representation in science?
- 2. Write about the reactions faced by Anita Mehta when she started her research?
- 3. How does Amitav Ghosh relate culture and climate change?
- 4. Why don't the students opt for science at the class XI level?
- 5. How was the word, 'oxygen derived'?
- **6.** What was the financial condition of Anandibai's parents?
- 7. Write about Rajeshwari chatterjee's contribution to research.

P.T.O.

IV.

	通者 が振う 発電剤 ()物が説 (株)は 1度 ないき 1981	
,	Answer the following in not more than a page each (any six):	(6×5=30)
1111. / 1	the alloris made by the	in the field of
	what is the status of women researchers according to Anita Mehta?	
2.	What is the status of women reads.  Comment upon Ghosh's idea of derangement with examples.	
3.	Write a note on the differences between HSTP and conventional scien	ice education.
4. 5.	Describe the effects of the world war I on the languages used in sci	ence.
5. 6.	Why is Mr. Ramnath concerned about communities like purwa?	
7.	Write about the criticism of the orthodox Hindus in serampore and Anandibai convinced them.	the way how
8.	Comment on Rajeshwari chatterjee's contribution to science and engi	neering.
. A)	Find out the sentence patterns of the following sentences.	$(5\times1=5)$
	(SVO, SVC, SVA, SVOCA, SVIODO)	
	1) David wished me a happy birth day.	7
2	2) You can make a local call.	
3	I gifted him a watch last week.	
4	) Somu went to the supermarket.	
5)	Rohit is a choreographer.	
B) Fi	Il in the blanks with correct form of verbs given in the brackets.	(5×1=5
1)		
	(Punished/Was Punished)	
2)	Yesterday the police all the vehicles.	
	(Checked/was cheked)	
3)	is injurious to health.	
	(Smoke/Smoking)	
4)	Sadhanaclassical dance everyday.	
	(practices/is practising)	
5)	Nothing inside the box.	
	(was/were)	
Stat Freu		



C) Expand the idea into a paragraph. (any one):

 $(1 \times 5 = 5)$ 

- 1) A stitch in time saves nine
- 2) Cut your coat according to your cloth

D) Change the voice of the following sentences:

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1) She is training the new workers.
- 2) Bring the box.
- 3) Seema packed the clothes in a box.
- 4) Priya will invite uma to the wedding.
- 5) Can we change the curtains?
- E) Prepare a job application with your resume for the post of Computer operator at vani degree college, Hospet. (1×10=10)

## B.Sc./B.C.A./B.H.Sc./B.Sc.(Bio -Tech)/B.F.T. II Semester

### Degree Examination, April/May - 2019

#### BASIC ENGLISH

#### Journey Through Words

(Old)

Maximum Marks: 80 Time: 3 Hours Text:- Journey Through Words.  $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ Answer the following in a sentence or two. Who wrote the story 'Princess September'. 1. 2. Why did Paul fail? Why were the ladies crying on the road? 3. For whom was the lady taking the canary? 4. What gift was given to princess September? Š. Who wrote the poem 'The Wild Swans'?  $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ B) 1. From where did the poet return? 2. Who wrote the poem 'The Best of School'? 3. What did the poet see at the bed time? 4. What was the experience of the teacher at the school? 5. Annotate any two of the following (one from prose and one from poetry).  $(2 \times 5 = 10)$ II. And the stars going round in my head. 1. Wouldn't you like to go now to the seaside? 2. The nineteenth autumn has come upon me. 3. No foreigner can make an American girl a good husband. 4.  $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ Π. Answer any **one** of the following: Describe the relation between the princess and the little bird. 1. 2. What is the theme of the story 'The Highway'?

P.T.O.



- 3. Sketch the character of the American lady.
- 4. Discuss the relation between Paul and his mother.

# IV. Answer any one of the following.

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$ 

- 1. Explain the experience of the teacher.
- 2. Describe the Poet's experience at bed time.
- 3. The Poet's Philosophy in 'The Wild Swans'.
- 4. The Poet's journey to Lyonesse.

### V. Write short notes on any two (one from prose and one from poetry).

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$ 

- 1. The princess September.
- 2. Paul's mother.
- 3. The poet at bed time.
- 4. The wild swans.

### (L A) Change the following into passive voice.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1. Open this box.
- 2. They are playing cricket.
- 3. The students have liked the teacher.
- 4. The college will conduct a seminar.
- 5. Valmiki wrote the Ramayana.

# B) Change the following into indirect speech.

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1. The lady said, "What a nice dress!"
- 2. The man said, "The world is changing".
- 3. The boy said to me "are you busy now?"
- 4. The girl said to her sister "please post this letter for me".
- 5. The teacher said, "The earth is round".

C) Rewrite the following as directed:	$(5\times2=10)$
<ul><li>C) Rewrite the following as directed:</li><li>1. Seeing the police, the thief ran away</li></ul>	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
(make it compound)	
2. He took bath and went to office	
(make it simple)	
3. Though he is poor, he is honest	
(make it simple)	
4. Owing to his illness, he is absent	1
(make it complex)	
5. Inspite of his old age, he is active	
(make it complex)	
	(# 4 . #)
D) Fill in the blanks with appropriate auxiliary verbs:	(5×1=5)
1 you know her address?	
(Will/Do)	
2. She not meet us yesterday	
(would/did)	• .
we go for a picnic?	
(will/shall)	
(Can/May)	
5. Onedo one's duty.	
(Can/Must)	
Expand the idea of the following (any one)	(1×5=5
4.	
1. Do or die. (OR)	
프랑이 사람들은 사람들은 사람들이 되었다. 그는 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은 사람들은	
2. A stitch in time saves nine	
不妊새 사이는 그 이번 이 아이를 하는데 되었다.	



# B.Com/BBA/BBM II Semester Degree Examination, April/May- 2019 ENGLISH (Basic)

#### Merchandise

(New)

Time: 3 Hours

Maximum Marks: 80

Text: Merchandise

Answer the following questions in a word or a sentence.

 $(10 \times 1 = 10)$ 

- Which is the largest private sector Bank In India?
- 2. When was chanda kochhar born?
- 3. Who is the founder of the first park hotel In Kolkata?
- 4. What is an advertisement?
- 5. What is Logistics?
- 6. What is trade?
- Expand I.A.M.A.I.
- 8. When did the Indian economy became weak?
- 9. Which is the biggest port In Gujarat?
- 10. Define 'Women entrepreneurs'.

II. Answer the following in Four to Five Sentences. (any Five out of Eight).

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$ 

- 1. Write any two commerce transaction source In India.
- 2. Write about the construction of ports In India.
- What is the present position of ICICI bank.
- 4. What are the common forms of communication today.
- 5. Mention any two positions held by Kocchar In ICICI bank.
- 6. What is the role of an advertisement in present world?
- 7. What is trade communication?
- 8. What is capitalism?

III. Write short notes on the following. (any Six out of Eight).

 $(6 \times 5 = 30)$ 

1. Status of women in the modern world.

IP.T.O.

- Write a note on Ancient trade and its roots.
- 3. The role of communication in trade.
- 4. Write a note on ICICI Bank.
- 5. The role of capitalism in Business.
- 6. Write a note on English in present context.
- 7. Sketch the character of Kochhar.
- 8. Indian Women: Family and Business.

** 7	Cummana	and	aami	ancition
IV.	Grammar	anu	comp	JOSIGOII.

A. Fill in the blanks with suitable form of the verb given in the brackets. (Any Five out of Eight)

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1) He \_\_\_\_ for Mysore in the year of 1998. (leave)
- 2) Raju \_\_\_\_ in this home for many years. (live)
- 3) Bird \_\_\_\_ in the air. (fly)
- 4) I your letter yesterday. (receive)
- 5) The Sun in the East. (rise)
- 6) My Brother \_\_\_\_ abroad. (work)
- 7) Last year we \_\_\_\_ to Ballari Zoo. (go)
- B. Correction of sentences. (any Five out of Ten)

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ 

- 1) Sun sets in the west.
- 2) One of my sister is a teacher.
- 3) She is not going to Market. Does not she?
- 4) Neither of the boys have met the principal.
- 5) This pen is superior than that pen.
- 6) Mumbai is a largest city in India.
- 7) Fifty Rupees are not a small amount.
- 8) Where you are going?
- 9) There is forty students in the class room.
- 10) He is not faster than I.
- C. Write an application for the post of Manager in a reputed Bank and enclose you resume.
- D. Write an advertisement of new oppo mobile to be released to the market.
- E. Write a brief Journalistic report on sanitary problems in your locality.

II.

III.

# B.Com./BBA/BBM II Semester Degree Examination, April/May- 2019 ENGLISH (Basic)

### New Avenues

(Old)

Tim	ne:3 Ho	ours	Maximum Marks : 80
Text	: New A	Avenues	
I.	Answer	the following questions in a word or a sentence.	(10×1=10)
	A. 1.	Who is Money lender in Mano majra?	
	2.	Who is maid servant in the King's household?	
	3.	Who was Hari sharman?	4.
	4.	Name of the writer of Good manners.	
	5.	How many regular trains stop at Mano Majra?	
Е	3. 1.	What does the poet say about the landing of a plane?	
	2.	Who is the author of 'Up and a Way'?	
	3.	Gandhiji's follower's do not bend their knees to	
	4.	How much money does the tenant owe the land lord?	
	5.	What is the feeling of poet return from 'lyonnesse'?	
An	notate a	ny Two. (One from prose and one from poetry)	(2×5=10)
1.	No do	oubt of Anglers who target their fishing-rods.	
2.	Please	e forgive us, but please tell us who has taken our horse awa	ìV.
3.		so clear to them, All is so Plain.	
4.		you remember I told you about it a way last week.	
Ans		One of the following.	(1×10=10)
1.		n the village of Mano majra.	(1.10-10)

V.

C.

2. Internet.

3. Importance of water.

Write a letter to your friend about your college annual function. F.

(5)